06 December 2019

University of Venda The SRC Secretary General

Dear Mxaku Yanda



Office of the Deputy Vice-Chancellor: Operations

Private Bag x5050, Thohoyandou 0950 South Africa

Tel: (015) 962 8501/8105

Fax: (015) 962 8097/086 746 4998 E-mail: dvc.operations@univen.ac.za

SRC REQUEST TO MANAGEMENT TO ALLOW STUDENTS TO VIEW EXAM RESULTS

- 1. The email request received from the SRC Secretary General dated 3 December 2019, the subsequent email responses of the DVC Operations dated 4 December 2019, and the meeting held on 5 December 2019 in the Office of the DVC Operations with regard to the same matter, attended by the SRC President, Minister of Health, Safety and Security, and Speaker of the Student Parliament, DVC Operations, Director Finance, Director Student Affairs and Manager Income Section, refers.
- 2. The SRC Secretary General submitted a further email on 5 December, in response to the above meeting in which the request for Management to allow the viewing of Exam Results was formalized.
- 3. Management has considered the request and considered the following critical factors, the financial status of the institution, the historical debt situation, as well as the fact that unfunded students (International Students, Missing Middle Students and Self-Funded Students), has generally ignored making any attempt to pay fees during 2019.
- 4. Management has now agreed to allow only Missing Middle Students to view their Exam Results.
- 5. We further wish to indicate that the following conditions will apply for the 2020 registration:
 - 5.1. International students will have to settle all outstanding debt and pay the Upfront Payment before being allowed to register for 2020.
 - 5.2. Self Funded Students will have to pay at least 50% of their Outstanding Debt together with the Upfront Payment before being allowed to register for 2020.
 - 5.3. Missing Middle Students will have to pay at least 10% of their Outstanding Debt as well as the Upfront Payment before being allowed to register for 2020.
- Management via the Directors Student Affairs and Finance will set up a meeting with the SRC to discuss the verification process that will apply for the Missing Middle Students for the 2020 Registration.

I trust you find the above in order

Dr RL Martin DVC: Operations